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13 November 2018 Senior secondary Number: 063/18 

 

Release of 2018 QCS Test grades, Year 12 
results, OPs and FPs 

Purpose 
To inform schools about the release of 2018 Queensland Core Skills (QCS) Test student grades 
and Year 12 results.  

Background 
Release of QCS Test grades 
Students’ individual QCS Test grades will be released prior to senior certification in December.  

From 9 am on Wednesday 14 November 2018:  

• students will be able to access their individual QCS Test grade — from A to E — in their 
learning account on the Student Connect website: https://studentconnect.qcaa.qld.edu.au 

• schools will be able to access their students’ QCS Test grades in a report on the QCAA 
secure site (www.qcaa.qld.edu.au/secure_site/Login.do) and in the QCAA Portal 
(www.qcaa.qld.edu.au/portal). Scaling parameters are still being determined and will not be 
released at this time.  

Students’ QCS Test grades will be confirmed on the Senior Statement they receive as part of 
their Senior Education Profile sent to them in December.  

Release of Year 12 results, OPs and FPs 
From 9 am on Saturday 15 December, all results contributing to the Queensland Certificate of 
Education (QCE), OPs and FPs will be available in student learning accounts on the Student 
Connect website: https://studentconnect.qcaa.qld.edu.au.  

From Monday 17 December, students will begin receiving their Senior Education Profiles in the 
mail. Depending on students’ individual circumstances, their profile will comprise one or more of 
the following documents:  

• QCE  

• Tertiary Entrance Statement  

• Senior Statement  

• Queensland Certificate of Individual Achievement.  
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Student Connect website  
Students must know their Learner Unique Identifier (LUI) and password to log in and check their 
results online. Students will gain faster access to their results if they have previously activated 
their learning account.  

Schools are reminded that it is their responsibility to ensure students have been issued with 
their LUIs.  

What you need to do 
• Make all senior school teachers and guidance officers aware of the arrangements for the 

release of: 

- individual QCS Test grades on the Student Connect website, QCAA secure site and 
QCAA Portal from 9 am on Wednesday 14 November.  

- Year 12 results, OPs and FPs on the Student Connect website from 9 am on Saturday 
15 December. 

• Inform students who sat the QCS Test that their test grade will be available in their learning 
account from 9 am on Wednesday 14 November.  

• Remind all students in Year 12 of their LUIs. Ask them to log in to their learning accounts, 
change their email addresses to a non-school account, and check that their home address is 
correct.  

• Remind students to check their subject achievement indicators (SAIs) when they are 
published at the school. The final date to make SAIs available to students is Wednesday 21 
November 2018. This check may eliminate errors in SAIs not picked up by the school, such 
as OP-eligibility, students being mixed up with others with the same name, or unusual gaps 
between students that do not reflect their positions on the Forms R6. 

Finding out more 
For help downloading students’ LUIs, please email helpdesk@qcaa.qld.edu.au or phone 
(07) 3864 0278.  

 

Claude Jones 
Director, Assessment and Reporting Division 
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